Ore City ISD School Health Advisory Council
Minutes from October 6, 2022

The Ore City ISD SHAC met on Thursday, October 6, 2022, at 4:00pm in the Boardroom. Those present included: Mindy Hamilton, Chad Miller, Elyse Peterson, Rebecca Williams, Lynn Heflin, Kurt Bannert, Ericka Rogers, Kristy Stevens, Paula West, Geni Jackson, Debra Brill, Amy Pearson, Dibbrell Gilbreath, Karina Garza, Sarah Lange, and Rita Clawson.
· Nakia Smith from ETCADA presented information through a PowerPoint about fentanyl and the current dangers to our students and community. SHAC members agreed that presenting an educational program to students and staff would be beneficial. Mrs. Jackson informed the committee that Community Healthcore also has programming for students. She will send more information about it to Nurse Mindy Hamilton.
· A copy of the OCISD Wellness Plan and the SHAC Vision and Mission were given to all present. The current Wellness Plan was updated and board approved in March.
· Reports were given on health events that have taken place this semester so far. A Back to School Shot Clinic was offered to students on August 15 at the annual Health Fair. There were 19 health organizations/vendors who participated in the health fair, and there were approximately 200 school and community members in attendance. Smiles of Tomorrow Mobile Dental Unit screened and cleaned 22 students/staff October 4, 6, and 7. They will be back to provide services again in April. B12 and Lipo-C shots were offered to staff June 15, July 13, August 10, and September 14. The next clinic offered will be October 13. On August 15 and September 21, the OCHS Student Council (StuCo) hosted blood drives, collecting 18 units of blood total. 
· All campuses announced they will be emphasizing Red Ribbon Week the week of October 24-29. Each day will have a theme, and staff and students will be encouraged to participate to promote the fight against alcohol and drugs. 
· [bookmark: _GoBack]OCHS StuCo is having a fundraiser, “Socktober”, for the month of October, selling socks with colorful designs for $5 with proceeds going to support St. Jude’s Children’s Hospital. Members are selling the socks online and during lunch.
· Upcoming events were announced, including: Staff and Family Flu Shot Clinic 10/13/22, Student Flu Shot Clinic 10/24/22, Red Ribbon Week 10/24/22 – 10/28/22, UT Health Mammogram Mobile Unit 12/6/22, Staff B12/Lipo Shot Clinic 10/13/22, 11/16/22 and 12/14/22, and Carter Blood Drive 12/6/22


The next SHAC meeting was set for Thursday, December 8, 2022, at 4:00pm in the Boardroom.
